Operational Review Group Session – Attendee Overview
The Operational Review Working Group was established in early 2023 under Terms of Reference approved by the Board of General Purposes. Chaired by RW Bro Kevin Nelson, Past Deputy Grand Master, the review group consists of a number of newer masons as well as a number of more senior masons. Several of the members do not hold Grand Lodge rank.

A series of meetings have been held, both face to face and across digital mediums to advance the work of the Group. This has been supported by two anonymous surveys, sent to all brethren from all Lodges in New Zealand. One survey canvased views on access to tools to assist Lodges better identify what they need to do to thrive. The other survey canvassed brethren on their views of the current structure and whether, overall, they were happy with the current governance, their lodge, the quality of their ritual and the overall fellowship derived from being a mason.

With a response rate of more than 16% nationally the Group feels that responses have been received from an excellent cross section of the membership – from Entered Apprentices right to through to Past Grand Masters.

Using the responses received to each of the surveys as well as submissions from numerous brethren and Lodges submitted direct to National Office and/or the Review Group Chair, a new draft organisational structure has been developed that addresses the key challenges facing the organisation as it moves into a new era. With overall membership still on the decline and Lodge retrenchment likely to see the closure of an unprecedented number of Lodges in the next 3 – 5 years the Group has focussed on the design of a future-looking structure capable of being resourced from an overall diminishing membership and talent base.

The upcoming sessions will provide a more detailed view of the proposed structure but in broad terms involves a significant change to the current Divisional model as well as significant rationalisation of the current District structure.

Although ‘ritual’ is at the heart of our ceremonies many brethren asked the Group to consider career paths within the organisation not reliant on strong competencies in ritual. As a result – the draft revised structure provides the means to become a future Grand Master without necessarily being a strong ritualist. Charity, Almoning, and Education all provide alternative paths to senior roles within the Craft. 

The Group has also considered the issue of dress standards, meeting in licenced premises, and potential changes to the size and scale of our 3-yearly Grand Installation. 

Overall, more than 100 changes are being proposed to our current structure while maintaining the customs, traditions, and value of being a Freemason.

After consultation with brethren (which is likely to be supported by further surveys) a series of recommendations will go to the Board in late August ahead of remits being developed for brethren to vote on at the Annual Communications to be held in Auckland on 9 November.

Despite much of the thinking now being at an advanced stage, submissions are still being received from brethren up until mid-July. It is not too late to have your say.

So make your voice heard – attend one of the 6 regional seminars where the proposed draft structure will be presented in more detail. Consultation is key to finding the perfect outcome.   

